DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5TH MAY 2022 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Jackie Kellett; Trevor Tipple; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, county councillor; Caroline Jarrold, Deputy Lieutenant of Norfolk; Colin Rafferty, Village Hall Management Committee; and 2 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Chris Brown, district councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance was proposed by L Guilfoyle and approved.
3. PRESENTATION OF COMMUNITY MEMORIAL PLAQUE BY DEPUTY LIEUTENANT OF NORFOLK, CAROLINE JARROLD
Caroline was welcomed by Fred Hartwell. She had come to present a plaque that recognised the efforts of the citizens of Broome to support the vulnerable during the pandemic. She handed over the plaque to Fred this was photographed.

8. c, VILLAGE HALL LIGHTING

This was brought forward on the agenda as Colin Rafferty had attended to speak on the subject. He explained the old strip lighting in the hall was now obsolete and couldn't be renewed. It would have to be replaced with L.E.D. lighting to meet modern environmental standards. He appealed to the parish council for help with the substantial cost of this. Fred Hartwell argued that the council had the funds to help and proposed by Trevor Tipple and approved that the council would pay. The best quote had been £1174 submitted by Tony Crawthorne.

4. POLICE MATTERS

Loddon's new community officer had offered to meet councillors for a walkabout in the village. Councillors decided they would like to take up this offer. Also, the police officer should be invited to the coffee mornings.

5. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN

Chairman. C Kramer proposed Fred Hartwell be re-appointed as chairman, however he had stated he would only remain in post until September. 

Vice-Chairman. Proposed by Ann Frost and approved that Christine Kramer continue as vice chairman. 

6. COUNCIL NOMINATIONS TO OTHER ORGANISATIONS AND CHEQUE SIGNATORIES

Village Hall Management Committee. With a completely new management committee formed last yeart after it had seemed the lack of volunteers could have forced the hall to close, the committee did not currently have the required two parish council representatives. 


 
Broome Parochial Trust. Christine Kramer, the council vice chairman, was now the chairman of the trust. She reported that the list of trustees was up to date and that the parish council had the required representatives.
 



Tree Warden and Footpaths Officer. 

John Hodkinson had been the footpath officer although he had been unable to attend this meeting. There had been no one come forward to be tree warden but the clerk had informed the district council he would attempt to undertake any relevant work.   



Friends of Broome Adventure Playground. The funds in the Friends' bank account had been transferred to the parish council and were shown as ring fenced in the accounts. 
 


Cheque Signatories. Proposed by R Holmes and unanimously agreed that these should continue to be Fred Hartwell, Christine Kramer and Mal Howlett; with any two names required on each cheque as before. However Fred Hartwell spoke of the inconvenience of cheques and the delay in re-imbursement when personal payments had to be made. He considered Ditchingham Parish Council's method of on-line banking to be superior. The Ditchingham clerk would be contacted about this. 
7. DEFIBRILLATOR

This had now been fixed to the village hall wall but hadn't been registered yet  and would therefore be covered up out of use until then. Trevor Tipple was thanked for his work in obtaining the equipment. 
8. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 3 MARCH 2022
a. Adventure Playground. The pedestrian entrance gate had a broken wooden beam that was exposing rusty nails. Trevor Tipple stated he would repair it. Trevor had also provided contact details of the potential workman who could provide a good service of maintaining the play area, important now plants were expected to grow rapidly soon.

b. Traffic Problems. 

White paint markings had been observed along the Yarmouth Road pavement the parish council had clamoured to have repaired. This was the start of the design process that should result in work on site staring in early 2023. However the parish council weren't satisfied, and the county council would be told to start work imminently. 

It was also reported that the nearby chicane sign was damaged.

A hedge at the Bungay end of Yarmouth Road remained overgrown and a letter should be written to the owner. 




 










c. See above.
d. Platinum Jubilee. F Hartwell described the plans. The insurer would need to be informed. He would spend £75 on snacks. Brendon Bernard suggested offering help with transport to the disabled.


e. Other. 
Clerks Computer. Shortly before the meeting a new Lenovo laptop, solely for parish council use, had been purchased from 123 Computers in Diss.
Bus Services. As First Buses didn't offer a facility to discuss bus services, their complaints procedure would have to be used to establish why they had not responded to the request to run Charcoal Line buses through Broome.
Parish Council Land. The district council had written confirming they did not own the land. The    conclusion was it was managed by the district for the benefit of the villagers of Broome. Therefore they were responsible for it's maintenance.

9. MATTERS ARISING FROM ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

  a. Donation for Norfolk Wildlife Trust.
      Fred Hartwell proposed a £50 donation be paid to the Norfolk Wildlife Trust, who had sent a

      speaker to the annual parish meeting. This was approved.

  b. Other. 

      There was widespread praise for the interesting talk the lady from the Norfolk Wildlife Trust had 

      given on Broome Heath. C Kramer expressed her disappointment so few people had been there.

      More publicity for the event next year might result in a better turnout.
10. CORRESPONDENCE

  a. County and District Council Reports. 

      Brendon Bernard had produced a review of the year which included the war in Ukraine, climate

      change, and an increase in the local grants fund.

  b. Other. None to consider.

11. PLANNING                  


a. Barn South of Ivy Farm –  Replacement of deteriorated thatch with profiled steel sheeting. The delay stretched back yo November, probably because of issues with the future of the bat population.


b. Bridge House, Yarmouth Road – Change of use of ground floor (holiday let) and conversion of he first floor (retrospective) to form one annex. Councillors recommended approval.

c. Other. None to consider.
12.  ACCOUNTS

  a. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£21788.99


  

      Savings Account





_£1173.17







              
£22962.16

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £1570.43





      Net Parish Council Funds    




£21391.73
    








£22962.16

b. Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.

   c. Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Interest £0.03





South Norfolk Council – Community Infrastructure Levy £1477.62






    "

  – Precept £2850 

      Payments made

Chq 100994 David Goward £123.78 – litter picking and bin bags





Chq 100995 Promo Parrot Ltd £385.20 – jubilee gifts





Chq 100996 121 Computers £352.97 – new laptop for clerk 

     Payments authorised       Chq 100997 Ms S G Chapman £115 – jubilee plaques

     Preceding proposed by T Tipple and approved.

13. OTHER BUSINESS

Trevor Tipple proposed, and approved, a donation of £100 to Aeddonate; the charity who had supplied the defibrillator. Trevor and Reg Holmes would be the designated inspectors of the defibrillator.  

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

14. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 7 July, 1 September, and 3

November 2022.  


